
NEWSLETTER 
1st May 2025 

 
 
Dear Parents/carers, 

 

I am excited to share some great news with you. Father Martin 

Ajiboye has officially been appointed as our Parish Priest, previously 

he was the parish administrator. You are all invited to celebrate 

Father at a Mass on Sunday 18th May at 10am. Following Mass there 

will be refreshments in the hall. I know it would mean so much to 

Father to have as many school families there as possible. 

 

 

Cyber Safety Parent Information Session 

Thank you to all the parents and carers who attended last night’s Inform and Empower 

Cyber Safety Parent Information Session. Your presence and engagement reflect our 

shared commitment to supporting children in developing safe and healthy digital habits. The 

session offered valuable insights into how families can guide children in navigating the 

online world with confidence and care. A recap is shared below; 
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Raising Kids in a Digital World - Parent Resource is available through this link. The 

presentation which was shared last night is available for the next 30 days. 

www.informandempower.com.au/schools-webinars/st-judes 

A big thank you to Milan Greco, our Student Wellbeing Leader for organising this session. 

Thank you again for partnering with us to support the wellbeing of our children in the 

digital age.  

Mother’s & Special Person Breakfast & Mass 

We look forward to celebrating mothers and mother figures next Friday 9th May. If you 

are yet to RSVP please do so to ensure that we have correct numbers for catering. Thank 

you to parents who have already so generously donated goods for our raffle, we are still 

taking donations. Further into the newsletter there is more information about breakfast 

and the Mass. 

 

Uniform Guidelines 

I would like to take this opportunity to remind families of our school uniform guidelines and 

thank you for your ongoing support in ensuring our students wear their uniforms with pride. 

A reminder that the old uniform still may be worn, the only change is navy blue socks are to 

be worn with the academic uniform. 

I am pleased to share that the long sleeve polo shirts and long pants for girls will be made 

available as part of our uniform options. We are currently working to ensure the uniform 

website reflects these updates so families can order these clothing articles. 

All new uniform articles have our school logo on them. Please do not buy items from shops 

other than the uniform shop. 

Please refer below for some points that clarify a few questions that I have recently been 

asked. 

Tunic May be worn with navy blue tights or navy blue socks 

Summer Dress To be worn with navy blue socks only – tights are not permitted 

Academic 

Shorts/Skorts 

To be worn with navy blue socks – not tights  

Polo Shirts Short sleeve and long sleeve options available 

Pants for Girls 

 

Sports  

Uniform 

Long navy pants will be available soon 

 

Should only be worn on allocated sports days, white socks to be 

worn. 

Please note: Navy blue tights are to be worn only with the tunic. They are not to be worn 

with shorts, skorts, or the summer dress. 

Thank you for helping us maintain a consistent and respectful approach to school uniform 

standards. 

 

http://www.informandempower.com.au/schools-webinars/st-judes


 
 

 

 

 

 

Prep 2026 

A reminder that if you have a child who is requiring a place for 2026 it is now time to 

complete your online enrolment forms. We have already had a large number of enrolments 

come in, it would be good to have all siblings enrolment forms in as soon as possible. Please 

note that applications close by Friday 30th May.  

Click here to start your application 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Marita O’Sullivan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

St Jude's Uniform 

ACADEMIC/EVERYDAY UNIFORM OPTIONS  

Polo Shirt, short sleeve - with logo 

Polo Shirt, long sleeve - with logo 

Navy shorts - with logo  

Skort - with logo 

Navy long pants (boys) - with logo 

Navy long pants (girls) - with logo,  

School dress and tunic (remain the same as our current uniform)  

Windcheater - quarter zip and/or Soft shell jacket  

Navy Blue socks 

Plain black shoes (runners acceptable as long as predominantly black) 

SPORT UNIFORM Term 1 & 4 Sun Hat Options 

Polo Shirt in  house team colour—with logo 

Navy Track Pants with logo 

Navy sport shorts with logo 

Windcheater - quarter zip 

Runners 

White socks   

Navy Broad Brim Hat with logo 

Bucket hat - reversible with house colour 

OPTIONAL ITEMS 

Beanies - design TBC (student voice to be sought) 

Soft shell jacket 

https://www.sjlangwarrin.catholic.edu.au/applynow


 
2025 School Closure Dates including Public Holidays during School Terms 

 
Term  Date Reason 

Term 2 Monday 9th June King's Birthday  
Public Holiday 

Tuesday 10th June Curriculum day 
Religious Education 

Monday 30th June - Wednesday 2nd 
July 

Year 5/6 Camp 
Sovereign Hill Camp 

Term 3 Wednesday 30th July Parent Teacher Interviews 
School finishes at 1pm 

Friday 22nd August Curriculum Day 
Berry Street Day 4 

Friday 19th September Time in lieu  

Term 4 Friday 31st October Curriculum Day  Assessment & Reporting 

Monday 3rd November Time in lieu 

Tuesday 4th November Melbourne Cup Day 
Public Holiday 

Tuesday 16th December 
 

Last day of Term 4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

It’s been a big week in the life of the Church and our school. While we 
initially knew we were coming back to celebrate the new found hope in 
the Resurrected Jesus, this week also brought many unexpected 
emotions with the passing of the Pope.  

This Easter, Pope Francis reminds us that hope is alive! Just like Jesus 
rose again and brought light after darkness, we can find hope even 
when things are difficult.Pope Francis says, “Christ is our hope and he 
is alive!” He wants us to remember that no matter what we face, God’s 
love is stronger. 

 

 



 
The next day the world was shocked to hear of Pope Francis’ passing. From widespread media and personal 
encounters it seems to me that people are truly mourning the loss of our blessed father. Whether you are 
religious or not, people seemed to be able to connect to Pope Francis as a role model figure. So who was he? 

Pope Francis, born Jorge Bergoglio in Argentina, has lived a life full of kindness, service, and hope.  

As a young man, he was very sick and almost died — but he recovered and decided to give his life to God, 
helping others. When he became Pope in 2013, he chose the name "Francis" to remind everyone to care for the 
poor, the earth, and each other. He teaches that even when life is hard, we should never lose hope — just like at 
Easter, when Jesus rose again and brought joy to the world. 

To kick off this term's continued celebration of our Year of Hope at school, we created Stations of the Light in 
classes to show how Jesus’ promise of the resurrection, and the true hope of Easter was fulfilled. It was 
wonderful to see classes and families walking through this space learning about, praying and reflecting upon the 
Hope that comes with the Resurrected Christ. 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
Term 1 
 
In Term 1 Sally, Tanner, Nash, Robbie, Hudson, Sophie, Harrison W, Scarlett, Kylan, Veronika, Sebastian and 
Anabella were our designated ELFS. Every Wednesday afternoon they helped in the garden with 
composting,weeding, planting and designing. These 
children were always keen to do their best and help when needed. It was wonderful having their support and I 
can’t thank them enough for their time and dedication to keeping our garden going. 
 
Term 2 
 
Taylan, Emilia, Millie N, Maddox, Pilot, Charlie B, Madden, Olivia L, Bradley, Zayde, Ruby G and Lexi are our 
new ELFS. They are helping to maintain our garden beds, Look after the water taps by checking the buckets 
and emptying them, composting and emptying and washing the class compost bins. 
 
Garden Helpers! 
We have the amazing Jan (grandmother to Lewis and Lyla) who helps in the garden every week and helps 
with planting, weeding and ideas to keep the garden flourishing. Carmen ( mother of Evelyn and Alannah), 
helps some Friday afternoons. Rosemary ( grandmother to Emily and Isabelle) who helps weed on a 
wednesday when she can. 
More Helpers are very welcome on Wednesday and Friday mornings. Please contact me if you would like to 
help, you would always be very welcome, but please make sure 
you have a Working with Children Check. 
 
 
Look forward to more ELF news in the coming weeks 
Sue Tobin 
tobins@sjlangwarrin.catholic.edu.au 
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Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 2025 
The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open to all Victorian children from birth 

to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of reading for literacy development. It is not a 

competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set number of books by 5 

September 2025. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their 

parents. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. All children who 

meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian 

Premier and former Premiers. 

The Premiers’ Reading Challenge website offers a range of exciting features including: 

●  ​ access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

●  ​ a modern user-friendly interface 

●  ​ rewarding students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

●  ​ the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star 

rating or complete a book review 

  
To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and to register your child for the 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge If you would like your child to participate, 

they will need to be registered as a Home-based reader. 

  
For instructions on how to register as a Home-based reader, click here. If you would like 

any further assistance with the registration, please email Caroline Hume (Literacy and 

Enrichment Leader) at St Jude’s - chume@sjlangwarrin.catholic.edu.au. 

 

 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1OUfqeGrZVin65P4kv0XT2i9QtNfzxMx93zjtHB06dC8/edit


 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


